
     SVRRA Minutes for July, OGM 
 
 

Ordinary General Meeting                                        25th July, 2022 
 
Meeting Open: 7.55 pm  
 
Attendance:     Michael Le Vaux, Adriaan Loosjes (via phone), Rose Rudeforth (via phone),  
                          Edwin & Joy Dell (via phone), Paul Benson.  
  
Apologies:       None 
 
Minutes Accepted: Motion:   Minutes for AGM &OGM 2nd May, 2022, be accepted.  

P. Benson/A. Loosjes   passed unanimously 
  
   
 
 
 

Matters Arising from the Minutes                
  
Possum Symbol used by the Sawyers Valley Primary School 
Paul Benson spoke to Ian O’Neil who confirmed that the logo on the Sawyers Valley licence plates is the 
same logo as the primary school. Adriaan has compared the logo Florence created to the one used by the 
school. The school logo is very similar but has been changed in some details, those being, the possum is 
turned around and the initials and copyright symbols removed. 
  
Adriaan feels that with the changed graphics, it can no longer be argued that it is the work of the original 
artist. He will approach Owen Briffa of the Lost Mundaring & Surrounds Local History Museum to see if 
they are interested in the Sawyers Valley Possum stickers created by Florence Charpentier.  
 
North Stoneville postponed again 
A link on the Sawyers Valley website to the Echo article regarding the North Stoneville development has 
been created.  
  
Maintenance Issues for the Shire of Mundaring attention 
The issues of rocks moved away from the heritage trail at the end of Sexton Street and the leaking toilet 
seal were reported to the Shire on 9th May, 2022. 
  
Paul sent a photo to M. Le Vaux so the water sump drainage issue can be raised with the shire. 
  
The meeting noted that the report to the Shire of the rocks at the end of Sexton Street has not been 
actioned by the Shire as at 25th July, 2022. This will be raised again with the Shire. 
  
Gravel Road joining Helena Terrace and Railway Terrace 
An email was sent to Shane Purdy, Director Infrastructure Services, on 22nd July, 2022, to raise the issue of 
gravel coming from the Helena Terrace/Railway Terrace link onto Railway Terrace.   
  
SVRRA Information Statement. 
The information statement for the SVRRA to DMIRS was sent and acknowledged on 22nd July, 2022.  
 

  



Treasurer’s Report 
 

The Treasurer tabled a report covering May to June, 2022 
 
Cheque Opening balance  01/05/2022            $    3,995.70 

Transactions for May, 2022                               $          30.00 
No transactions for June, 2022                                      Nil 

 
Closing balance                         30/06/2022   $     4,025.70 
        
Bendigo Bank balance on  30/06/2022  $     4,025.70 
 
Petty Cash 
            Opening Balance           01/05/2022  $           25.00 
            Plus             Nil 
            Less            Nil 
            Closing Balance            30/06/2022           $           25.00 
  
            Total Funds at    30/06/2022 
            Cheque Account                                                $      4,025.70 
            Petty Cash     $            25.00 
 
            Total      $       4,050.70 
              
The chairperson notes the Bendigo Bank statement for 30/06/2022 agrees with the balance in the 
treasurer’s report.  
 
              
      Motion:  That the Treasurer’s report to the July 2022 OGM be accepted. 

J.Dell/A. Loosjes                  passed unanimously 
 
 

Correspondence 
In:            
 
Shire of Mundaring    
Minutes of Shire meetings can be viewed on the web site www.mundaring.wa.gov.au   
 
Shire of Mundaring, Manager Recreation and Leisure Services, Kirk Kitchin 
Notice of changes to COVID restrictions from Friday 29th April 2022. 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Natural Areas Project Officer (NAPO), Kathryn Johnson 
An invitation to a Jane Brook and Surrounds Showcase and Networking Event Saturday 21st May 2022. 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Facilities Bookings Officer, Jodie Snow 
Notice of the booking date for the hall changed from 1st August 2022 to 25th July 2022. 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Co-ordinator Community Engagement, Karen White 
Notice of a Resident and Ratepayer Networking Sundowner 31st August 2022. 
 
Current East Ward Councillors are Neridah Zlatnik and John Daw.  
The third position was vacant at 14th June 2022. 

http://www.mundaring.wa.gov/


 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Councillor-East Ward, John Daw 
Update on communication regarding the Grevillea Park project. 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Community Capacity Building Officer, Tracey Peacock 
Notice of a two-day free Mental Health First Aid 
 
Shire of Mundaring, Acting Manager Planning and Environment, Andrew Bratley 
An invitation for comments on the draft Local Planning Policy 3.1 Public Art 
  
WA Labor Member for Swan Hills - Jessica Shaw MLA, Electorate Officer, Denise Williams 
An invitation from Jessica Shaw MLA, to lunch at Parliament House on Wednesday 16th November 2022, 
12.00 to 2.00pm.  
  
DMIRS, Associations Branch 
Confirmation of the submission of the SVRRA Information Statement for 2021/22.  
Job number 1817913 dated 22nd July 2022. 
  
 
Out:         
 
SVRRA Minutes for AGM & OGM  2ndMay 2022 
To all financial members. 
  
Shire of Mundaring, Director Infrastructure Services, Shane Purdy 
Email to the Mundaring Shire regarding the Helena Terrace/Railway Terrace crossover gravel. 
  
Dept of Mines, Industry Regulation and Safety (DMIRS), Consumer Protection 
Information Statement for 2021/22 year. Job number 1817913. 
  
Shire of Mundaring, Cr Daw 
Email to Councillor John Daw regarding the SVRRA knowledge of the Grevillea Park project  
to date. 
 

 
Motion:  That the correspondence IN be accepted and OUT be endorsed. 

        R. Rudeforth/E. Dell                       passed unanimously 
 
 

 
Any Other Business 

 
Grevillea Project 

Councillor John Daw advised the SVRRA of recent contact by Douglas Millar, Avon Recovery Centre Inc, 
with councillor Trish Cook, South Ward, regarding the Grevillea Park project. 
  
In the correspondence Douglas has outlined the site as having an on-site doctor, psychologist, 
physiotherapist and councillors. Therapies such as equine and canine therapy, exercise and nutrition, music 
and art therapy, as well as horticulture therapy.  
  



Adriaan attended a presentation by Douglas in February 2020, where he presented the concept. It includes 
24 units on partially cleared land on the south side to the Gt Eastern Hwy opposite Lion St. The SVRRA has 
some concerns, which include access to the property from Gt Eastern Hwy or Millstream Drive. Adriaan has 
asked to be kept informed of any progress on the project. 
  
 Sawyers Valley Tavern has new owners 
The meeting was informed the Sawyers Valley Tavern has new owners. They have regained the TAB licence 
and are operating the restaurant. The cuisine is Indian, but they do other styles as well. You can order 
online and there are many positive comments on Facebook about the new service. It has been noted that 
the car park is full on Saturday nights recently.  
  
Parliament House Lunch Invitation 
An invitation has been extended to the President of the SVRRA from the Swan Hills MLA Jessica Shaw to 
attend a lunch with her at Parliament House on Wednesday 16th November 2022, 12.00 to 2.00pm. Very 
neat dress and no denim is permitted under the house rules. RSVP is Friday 30th September. Adriaan is 
unable to attend, but our Vice President, Paul Benson, will attend in his place. 
 

 
Meeting Closed:         8.32 pm 
 
Next Meeting:      The next SVRRA meeting is on Monday 7th November, 2022,  

in the Sawyers Valley Hall at 7.30pm.  
  
 
  
Minutes Confirmed by:                                  Signed:                                    Date: 
 
 
President:   Adriaan Loosjes  9295 2226 
Vice President:  Paul Benson   9295 1318  
Treasurer:   Rose Rudeforth  9295 1202  
Secretary:   Michael Le Vaux  9572 1713 
Assoc Postal Address:  20 Leather Green, Sawyers Valley 6074 
 
The SVRRA meets in the Sawyers Valley Hall on the first Monday at 7.30 pm, 
in the months of February, May, August and November.  
  
Area Representatives:  
Michael Le Vaux  Sawyers Rd 
Carol Hall  Malabar Rd & Marshwood Pl 
Paul Benson     Railway Terrace, Sexton St & Gt Eastern Hwy 
Adriaan Loosjes  Dowell St, Pearce St, King Jarrah Rise, Darrowby Place & Nardini Place 
Rose Rudeforth  Railway Terrace (Forrest Rd westward) & Helena Terrace 
 
Webmaster:   Adriaan Loosjes 
  
SVRRA Web Site:     http://sawyersvalley.weebly.com/  
SVRRA email:   sawyersvalley@gmail.com 
SVRRA Facebook Page:   @svrrai or Sawyers Valley Residents and Ratepayers Association Inc 
SVRRAI Twitter:       @svrrai 
SVRRAI Instagram:  @svrrai  

http://sawyersvalley.weebly.com/
mailto:sawyersvalley@gmail.com

